NEWFOUNDLAND

POWER

A FORTIS GOMPANY

October 9, 2024

Board of Commissioners
of Public Utilities

P.O. Box 21040

120 Torbay Road

St. John’s, N A1lA 5B2

Attention: Jo-Anne Galarneau
Executive Director and Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Galarneau:

Re: 2024 Rate of Return on Rate Base Compliance Application — Newfoundland
Power’s Reply

On September 26, 2024, Newfoundland Power Inc. (“Newfoundland Power” or the “Company”)
submitted an application in compliance with Order No. P.U. 20 (2024) on the Company’s 2024
Rate of Return on Rate Base Application (the “Compliance Application™). On October 2, 2024,
the Board directed that comments from Parties on the Compliance Application be filed by
October 7, 2024, and Newfoundland Power’s Reply be filed by October 11, 2024.

On October 7, 2024, Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro indicated that it has no comments on
the Compliance Application. No other interested party has provided comments on the
Compliance Application as of the date set in the Board’s schedule. As such, Newfoundland
Power requests that the Board approve the Compliance Application as filed.

Yours truly, ,

ooy~

Dominic F ole\
Legal Counsel

cc. Shirley Walsh Dennis M. Browne, K.C.
Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro Browne Fitzgerald Morgan & Avis
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